## GRENADA, W.I.



"Let the redeemed of the Lord say so, whom he hath redeemed from the hand of the enemy." Ps. 107:2

## **MATHENA'S**



Robert & Pat

## Field Address:

Pastor Robert or Patricia Mathena c/o Mr. Dennis Bernard Gouyave Estates, Gouyave St. John's / Gouyave Post Office Grenada, West Indies Ph: 1-473-444-9438

- \*Planting Fundamental Baptist Churches \*Training National Pastors
- \*Child Evangelism



WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS P.O. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, N.C. 28086

## Thank you for praying!

January/February - 2003

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ:

"To everything there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven:"

Ecclesiastes 3:1

As we enter into the new year, we find ourselves in the middle of another building project. We have had the desire and see the need to build additional rooms under the church. These rooms can be used as an apartment, additional classrooms, or housing for a national pastor when we leave. God's timing is always right. Under the church has been dug out and leveled, and the floor is now being poured. It is an exciting time and we thank-you for your gifts that are making this project take shape. A church from Tennessee will be sending a mission team to help us in June. **Pray for them** as they prepare to come and help. We are excited to share the ministry here and look forward to their fellowship. Also **pray with us**, all <u>but</u> \$6,000.00 has come in to complete the building project.

Our Old Year Service lasted five hours. Robert and our four preacher boys challenged the church family to seek the Lord and serve Him more in 2003. Five precious souls came to Christ and we are anxious to see what the Lord has for us in this new year.

Thank-you for praying with us about Robert's health. He received a good report from the doctor again this year and he is now taking a medicine that is 80% effective in shrinking the prostate. Wouldn't it be great if he was one of the 80%!

We already have so many blessings to be thankful for in this New Year: Ten have asked the Lord to save them, the building has begun, Robert has the hope of a full recovery, and we are thankful for your faithful prayers and financial help over the years. We pray all of you will have a wonderful and fruitful year as you seek to serve our Saviour in 2003. Together we can do a mighty work for Him.

In Christ,

The mathena's

The Mathena's Grenada, West Indies 1-473-444-9438